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ά¸ƻǳ Ƴǳǎǘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǇǊŀȅ ǎƻ ǘƘŀǘΣ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ȅƻǳ ƻǇŜƴ ȅƻǳǊǎŜƭŦ ƛƴ ǎǳŎƘ ŀ ǿŀȅ 
that sometimeτperhaps not today, but sometimeτyou are able to hear God 
sŀȅ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΣ άL ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΗέ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ǿƻǊŘǎΣ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳ ōȅ DƻŘΣ ŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ 
important words you will ever hear because, before you hear them, nothing is 

ever completely right with you, but after you hear them, something will be 
right in your life at a very ŘŜŜǇ ƭŜǾŜƭΦέ 

Ronald Rolheiser, Prayer: Our Deepest Longing 

 
 
Dear Parents, Students and Friends 
 
As I write this article, I reflect on the day I have shared with my colleagues and the staff of Thomas Carr College Tarneit, Catholic 
Regional College Melton and a number of Catholic primary schools around the Werribee and Tarneit region. Around 400 staff 
members from the various schools worked with Fr Ronald Rolheiser, international author, theologian, philosopher, popular speaker 
of contemporary spirituality and religion and the secular world. Fr Ronald explored a number of themes, including living the ups and 
downs, a spirituality for the seasons of our lives and how to enrich our own lives in the contemporary world. Fr Ronald shared 
stories and answered a number of questions.  Many of those present also shared that Fr Ronald left us with many unanswered 
questions and challenges as we return to our schools and our homes.  
 
Perhaps one of the great challenges that Fr Ronald presented focussed on the ways in which we support our young people as they 
grow and develop through their teenage years, perhaps the beginning of the biggest search that our young will ever experience.  
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŀ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿƛƭƭ ΨƭŜŀǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ƘƻƳŜΩ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ΨǎŜŀǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ƘƻƳŜΩΦ ²ƘŜƴ L ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ΨƘƻƳŜΩ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǎŜƴse, it is 
the place where our young feel most comfortable, the place and space ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŦŜŜƭ Ƴƻǎǘ Ψŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΩΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ƛƴ 
adolescence and often lasts up to a dozen years or so.  For some, they never truly find their own home.  The role of educators and 
parents is to support the development of our young, our students, our children.  At Trinity, we greatly value the partnership that we 
share in the education of our students.  This three-way partnership between the student, parent and staff is integral to the growth 
and development of our young.  We do rely on students focussing on their studies and seeking assistance as required in their 
learning.  Should a student experience any issue of concern, their homeroom teacher should be the first point of contact by either 
the student or a parent.   
 
Our Senior Ball was held last Friday evening and I thank and 
congratulate our Year 11 and Year 12 students on the wonderful way in 
which they celebrated the night with one another and with their 
parents.  I would like to acknowledge the Year 11 students who 
decorated the hall, Mr Rodney Fridey, who spent hours and hours in 
setting up the lighting for the evening, the Year 10 students who 
generously gave of their time to serve supper, Bob and Dot our dance 
instructors, and the staff who attended the evening led by Miss 
Hapgood and Miss Sharkey.  Well done. 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/19543.Ronald_Rolheiser
https://www.goodreads.com/work/quotes/24756396


 
We welcome Sally Forrester to our staff in the newly created Development and Communications Leader role.  Sally will be leading 
our communications, including our electronic media presence and you may have already notice a number of posts on the College 
CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘΦ  {ŀƭƭȅΩǎ ǊƻƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ŀƭǳƳƴƛ ŀƴŘΣ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ {ŀƭƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ŜȄǇƭƻre ways 
which we can engage more with our parent community.    
 
Staff member, Rebecca Gaylard, has tended her resignation and will conclude her time in the classroom with our students on Friday 
11 August.  Rebecca will attend Parent-Teacher-Student Interviews on Wednesday, 16th August to meet with her students and their 
parents.  I thank Rebecca for her support of our students over the course of the year and wish her well for the future.  Mr Sam 
Maloney will replace Rebecca for the remainder of the year and looks forward to meeting with his new classes on Monday, 14th 
August.  Mr Maloney will also be present with Miss Gaylard at Parent-Teacher-Student Interviews. 
 
This year is a data collection year in our School Improvement Plan and, over the next few weeks, our staff and a number of our 
students and parents will be asked to complete a survey run for us via the Catholic Education Office Ballarat by a company called 
LƴǎƛƎƘǘ {w/Φ ¢ƘŜ ǎǳǊǾŜȅ ƛǎ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Řŀǘŀ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƴŀǇǎƘƻǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ΨƘŜŀƭǘƘΩ ƻŦ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻllege.  
We use the data to assist us as we set and review goals and to determine those area of both strength and challenge in our school 
community. One hundred members of our parent community will receive a survey in the mail and are encouraged to completed and 
return the survey over the next few weeks.  I thank you in advance for your participation in this survey. 
 
Our next School Community Feedback Session (SCFS) will be conducted in the College Boardroom tomorrow night, Wednesday, 2nd 
August between 7.30 and 8.30pm.  An invitation is extended to all parents and friends of Trinity to attend this meeting where the 
two focus items will be the College Uniform and our Canteen.  We will also spend a short amount of time exploring ideas that could 
be implemented as part of our 50-year celebrations on the last weekend of October.  
 
Our 2018 subject selection process is well under way and our Year 10 students are each having a meeting to discuss their future 
pathways.  Our Year 7-11 students are also part of the process and parents are strongly encouraged discuss the various pathways on 
offer to our students.  
 
As parents, it is important that we are able to tell our children that we love them.  Sometimes we tell them in words with a ǎƛƳǇƭŜ ΨL 
ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΩ ŀƴŘ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǿŜ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƻǳǊ ŀŎǘƛƻƴǎΣ ƻǳǊ ǎǳōǘƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ƴƻǘ ǎƻ ǎǳōǘƭŜΗύ ŘƛǊŜŎǘion to their studies, a hug, a 
kick of the footy, a quiet conversation or sometimes just sitting with them. The quotation from Fr Ronald at the top of our 
newsletter can be used to allow us to gently enter into the prayer process in this coming week.  To be open to the word of God as 
ǿŜ ƘŜŀǊ ΨL ƭƻǾŜ ȅƻǳΩΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǿƻǊŘǎΦ 
 
Our deep condolences are offered to Mary Robinson (Yr 11) and her family on the passing of her father, Lee Robinson.  I ask that we 
remember Mary and her family in our prayers and thoughts at this time. 
 
Virtus Nobilitat. 
aǊ ¢ƛƳ hΩCŀǊǊŜƭƭ   
Principal 
 
 
 

ADMINISTRATION MATTERS 

 

UNIFORM NEWS 
New to the Shop 
White T-{ƘƛǊǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǿƻǊƴ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ǿƘƛǘŜ ǎƘƛǊǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƴƻǿ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛŦƻǊƳ shop. There are samples 
of most sizes, with the price per T-shirt being $8.50. 
 

New 2018 Year 7 students  
New Year 7 parents are reminded to please order any outstanding uniform items at the start of Term 3. 
 

Reminders 

¶ Long-sleeved white shirts need to be ordered. 

¶ Don't forget to come to the uniform shop to try on the College coat. 

¶ All uniform orders will be placed second week of Term 3 
 

Please contact me should you have any queries about purchasing uniform items. 
Carol Clayton 
Uniform Manager 
 
 
 
 
 



 

CURRICULUM NEWS 
 

PROCESS FOR 2018 SUBJECT SELECTIONS  
Dear Parents and Students  
This coming week we commence our subject selection process for 2018.  This can be quite an anxious time for students and families 
and we have endeavoured to streamline this process to assist students in making the best possible decision about their choice of 
subjects for next year.  
 
Process of timetabling 
Lƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǘŀǘŜ ƻǳǊ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘǎΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀŘƘŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ōȅ the due 
date. Once we receive the subject preferences from students, the choices listed by students are entered into the timetable 
programme. We then use this information to decide on the number and type of subjects that will be running in 2018.  In effect, this 
means that the subject units that Trinity College offers in 2018 are determined by student choices. Once the demand for subjects 
has been ascertained, the timetable for 2018 is constructed. This is the reason that it is imperative that students complete their 
subject selections online by the due date and that students make the best possible decision about which subjects they wish to 
study. Should students have any queries about the online process, they are advised to contact Miss Judy Carter.  
 
Whilst we attempt to offer as broad a choice of subjects as possible for students, we also acknowledge that some students may not 
always get their preferred subject choices. This may be because of the low number of students choosing that subject or due to 
clashes oŦ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŎƘƻƛŎŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜǘŀōƭŜΦ ²Ŝ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǳǊ ǘƻ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǇǘƛƻƴǎ ŀǎ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ 
but it is not always possible for students to get the exact subjects they have chosen.  
 
Should you have any queries about subject selections, please contact the College. Points of contact include  

¶ Queries about completing the online subject selection process: Miss Judy Carter (Timetabler) 

¶ Career options, VET and School-based apprenticeships: Mrs Julie Demasi (Careers Officer and VET Coordinator) 

¶ VCAL: Miss Pam Scott (VCAL Co-coordinator) 

¶ Subject content of units: Learning Area Facilitators and subject teachers 

¶ Overall selection of subjects: Ms Libby Ryan (Director of Learning), Mr Luke Featherston (Pathways), Mrs Cheryl Pefanis 
(Deputy Principal) as well the homeroom teacher and Year Level Coordinators.  

 
Please contact Reception staff who will direct you to the relevant staff member. We trust that our team at Trinity College can be of 
great assistance to you as your child follows the process of subject selections for 2018. 
Mrs Cheryl Pefanis 
Deputy Principal 
 
 

SUBJECT SELECTION TIMELINE FOR 2018 
 

 
 
 

¶ On Thursday, 17th August, Year 7 and 8 students received their Curriculum Handbook. They also attended an Information Session 
on this day when students were guided through various aspects of selecting their preferences. The process of completing their 
subject selections on-line was explained to students at this session.  

¶ After the information session, students received an email to their school email address from a web preference address with their 
log-ƻƴ ƴŀƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǎǎǿƻǊŘǎΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǎǘǊǳŎǘƛƻƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŜƳŀƛƭΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŜŎƪ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴōƻȄ ƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨŎƭǳǘǘŜǊΩ 
for the email. Students who experience any problems with the online process must contact Miss Carter at 
jcarter@tcc.vic.edu.au. 

¶ By midnight on Thursday, 31st August, Year 7 and 8 students need to have completed their 2018 subject selections on-line. 
Students must print a final copy of their selections from the computer programme option, ensure that the sheet is signed by a 
parent/guardian and must return the printed sheet to their homeroom teacher.  

¶ Any Year 7 or 8 student who is unsure of their subject selections should chat to their homeroom teacher, their subject teacher or 
to their YLC. Alternatively, they can contact Ms Ryan or Mrs Pefanis from 18th August to 25th August for further clarification. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 and 8 students 
 



 
 
 

Curriculum Handbook: Year 9 students received their Curriculum Handbook on Tuesday, 25th July. 
Subject Information sessions 

¶ On Wednesday, 26th July, Year 9 students attended two Subject Information sessions: 

¶ Year 9 students that have any queries about which subjects to select are advised to contact Mr Featherston. 

¶ By midnight on Monday, 14th August, Year 9 students need to have completed their 2018 subject selections on-line. Students 
must print a final copy of their selections, ensure that the sheet is signed by a parent/guardian and must return the sheet to 
their homeroom teacher.  

Advanced VCE and VET Units 

¶ Year 9 students have the opportunity to access one accelerated VCE or VET subject in Year 10. The academic record of students 
will be considered to ascertain whether such acceleration is in the best interests for individual students.  

¶ Mr Featherston and Mr Trevaskis will consult with staff about the possibility of individual students doing an advanced course. 
Students will be interviewed if needed and parents will be contacted should there be any queries about the application for 
accelerated learning.   

 

 
 
 

Curriculum Handbook: Year 10 students received their Curriculum Handbook on Tuesday, 25th July. 

¶ Students have received an email with their log-on names and passwords, which will detail the process of completing their 
subject selections on-line. 

Process: 27th July to 4th August 2017 

¶ All Year 10 students are expected to attend an Interview with either Ms Ryan, Mrs Pefanis or with Mr Featherston. These 
individual interview times have already been distributed to Year 10 students.   

¶ Year 10 students must bring with them to their interview any relevant information such as that from their Career Workshops.  

¶ Parents are welcome to attend the interview and these interview times can be changed at Reception if needed.  

¶ After this initial interview, students may be referred to Mrs Demasi, the Careers Officer, for further consultation.  

¶ Yr 10 students wishing to do VCAL in 2018 must have an interview with Miss Scott. These will be recommended by Mrs Pefanis 
ƻǊ aǊ CŜŀǘƘŜǊǎǘƻƴ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ¸Ǌ мл ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΦ 

¶ By midnight on Monday, 14th August, Year 10 students need to have completed their 2018 Subject Selections on-line. Students 
must print a final copy of their selections in the computer programme, ensure that the sheet is signed by a parent/guardian and 
return the sheet to their homeroom teacher.  

 

 
 
 

Curriculum Handbook: Yr 11 students received the Curriculum Handbook on Monday, 25th July. 
Process:  

¶ Students received an email with their log-on names and passwords, which details the process of completing their subject 
selections on-line. 

¶ Year 11 students wishing to seek advice on their subject selections can book interview times with Mrs Pefanis or Ms Ryan 
through Student Reception. These interviews will be held from 7th to 11th August. Parents are welcome to attend the interview.  

¶ By midnight on Monday, 14th August, Year 11 students need to have completed their 2018 Subject Selections on-line. Students 
must print a final copy of their selections in the computer programme, ensure that the sheet is signed by a parent/guardian and 
return the sheet to their homeroom teacher.  

 

 

CAREERS NEWS 
 

UNIVERSITY OPEN DAYS 
Open Days for Victorian Universities and TAFE Institutions will be coming up soon. I will be sending a 
list of Open Days to all students in Years 11 & 12 shortly.  I encourage students to look over the list and 
try to attend Open Days, as these opportunities provide invaluable information to assist students with 
making university choices.  I have also started to receive Student/Course Handbooks for universities.  
These are available at the Careers Office.  Information is also available on the internet under individual 
universities. 
Mrs Julie Demasi 
Careers Officer 
 
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY FEEDBACK SESSION (SCFS) 
Our School Community Feedback Session (SCFS) will be held on Wednesday 2nd August at 7.30pm in 
the Boardroom, Gleeson Administration Building.  Topics for discussion will be Canteen and School 
Uniform. 
 

Year 9 students 
 

Year 10 students 
 

Year 11 
students 
 



 

STUDENT NEWS  

 

YEAR 12 DRAMA CLASS 
This week, Lenka and Nick from the Melbourne Theatre Company (MTC) 
presented a workshop for Year 12 Drama students as part of the MTC 
regional enrichment program. These students are currently studying the play 
ΨaŜƭōƻǳǊƴŜ ¢ŀƭŀƳΩ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƳŜǎΣ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŀƴŘ 
performance styles of the production; all topics that the students will have to 
discuss in their upcoming written exam. 
 
 

ICT WORKSHOP 
Trinity College students had the opportunity to trial the Microsoft HoloLens as part of Trent 
wŀȅΩǎ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ L/¢ /ƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƭƻƻƪ ǘƻ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ŜƳōŜŘ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
sŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ŎǳǊǊƛŎǳƭǳƳΦ ¢ƘŜ Iƻƭƻ[Ŝƴǎ ŜƴŀōƭŜǎ ŀ ƳƛȄŜŘ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƘƻƭƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ 
the most natural ways possible - looks like fun! 
 
 
 

SUBJECT SELECTION INTERVIEWS 
Year 10 students are meeting individually with Learning Leaders Libby Ryan, Cheryl Pefanis and Luke Featherston to talk about 
future learning pathways. Learning Leaders support students and parents through the subject selection process by focussing on the 
areas of learning students enjoy, are good at and that can lead to future careers. 
 
Subject selection forms for students in year 9,10 and 11 must be returned by August 14. 
 
 

ALUMNI NEWS 
 

CALLING FORMER STUDENTS and STAFF 
It is now easier for former students and staff of ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΣ {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ and {ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎκ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ to register as a member 
of the Trinity College Alumni (Old Collegians) Group. This registration can now be completed fully online. 
 

The process is: 
1. Log on to the Trinity College website by using the following link http://www.tcc.vic.edu.au/trinity/alumni/ 
2. hƴ ǘƘŜ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀƎŜΣ ŎƭƛŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛƴƪ άwŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ƴƻǿέ 
3. Complete the details in the online form and submit it. 

 

The application will then be emailed to the school so that your details can be recorded. 
 

However, should you prefer to complete a paper copy of the registration, the form is available from the College. Either drop in to 
collect a form from the College or contact Reception on 5233 9200 to request that a registration form be posted to you. 
 

The first edition of the planned twice-yearly Alumni newsletter, The Triune, was well received last December and the second edition 
is due to be emailed in the next few weeks. 
 

Please register now. Spread the word amongst your family and friends as to how easy it is to register and read about former friends 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻƭƭŜŀƎǳŜǎ ƛƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ ¢ǊƛǳƴŜΩΦ 
 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 
Mrs Mary Day 
 

EVENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wednesday, 2nd August School Community Feedback Session, 7.30pm 
Ski Trip Meeting, 7.30pm 

Thursday, 10th August & 
Friday, 11th August 

VCAL Camp 

Monday, 14th August Year 10 ς 12 (2018) Subject Selections Due 

Wednesday, 16th August STUDENT FREE DAY 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 

SKI TRIP 2017 MEETING 
Parents and Students are invited to 

a meeting to be held on 
Wednesday, 3rd August at 7.30 pm, 

in the Library.  
We will be discussing what students 

are to bring on the trip, contact 
details and answer any questions. 

http://www.tcc.vic.edu.au/trinity/alumni/


 

THE GREAT KEY CHALLENGE OF 2017 
 

THE GREAT KEY CHALLENGE OF 2017 
During the 2017-year Trinity College, here in Colac, is ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ǎǘŀǘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŀǊǘ άtŜǊŦƻǊƳƛƴƎ !Ǌǘǎ /ƻƳǇƭŜȄέ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŜǊ ŦƻǊ ƛǘǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ 
music and drama programs.   The complex will be self-funded by the College.   The over 730 students that attend the college from all 
around the Colac Otway Shire will be able to share in the 300 plus seat theatre, music rooms, drama rooms and private tutorial 
rooms. 
 

As a part of that development, Therese and I have decided to raise money to donate a brand new grand piano to the school.  Our 
children have come and gone from the school and Chris is a former Board Member of the College.  We are grateful for the education 
they received.  As a part of paying our gratitude forward, we want the children of the school to have day-to-day access to a 
wonderful instrument that will enhance their enjoyment of music and life.   
 

This is not something the school could ever do on its own.  But with your help this can be done.  As a beginning, we have had a 
$10,000 donation from a local donor who wishes to remain anonymous. To raise the rest of the money, we are selling off the 88 
keys on the piano for $250 each.  We are hoping you will consider buying one or more of these keys to help achieve our goal of 
raising $30,000 to fund the purchase of the piano, trolley, stool and cover. 
 

Lƴ ǊŜǘǳǊƴ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊǎΣ ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΣ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΩǎΣ Ŏƭǳōǎ ƻǊ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŀǘƛƻƴǎ ϷнрлΣ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŀƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǇƭŀŎŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ Ǉƛŀƴƻ ǎǘȅƭŜ ǇƭŀǉǳŜ ƛƴ the 
performing arts complex.  ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ǘƘƛǎ ǇƭŀǉǳŜΩǎ ǇǊƻƳƛƴŜƴŎŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ minimum of 10 years.  
 

We already have several families who are committed to purchasing keys.  I imagine these will sell quickly so to avoid missing out I 
encourage you to get on board quickly by contacting us (0408344468 or quinnfams@bigpond.com) 
 

Or simply fill in the form attached with your details and post the form and your cheque (made payable to Trinity College Colac) to 
Chris and Therese Quinn, 15 Skene Street Colac or you can drop them into Trinity College, 119 Hart Street Colac.  Payment can also 
be made using cash or EFTPOS at Trinity College Reception. 
Chris and Therese Quinn 
 
 

KEY CHALLENGE ς GRAND PIANO FOR TRINITY COLLEGE COLAC 
We invite your support of the fundraiser through the purchaǎŜ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ΨǇƛŀƴƻ ƪŜȅǎΩΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ 
key is $250.00 which includes GST and is not tax deductible.  
 

First Name  

Last Name  

Address  

Town  

State  Postcode  

Phone Number Mobile Home  
 

Á Multiple keys may be purchased.  
Á A maximum of 40 characters is permitted for each key 
Á ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǇǇǊƻǾŜ ŀƭƭ ΨƪŜȅΩ ƴŀƳŜǎκǿƻǊŘƛƴƎ 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Cost per Key $250.00 Number of Keys  Total Cost $_________________ 
 

Office Use Only 

Receipt Number  Date  

 

Name on Key 1 

                                        

Name on Key 2 

                                        

Name on Key 3 

                                        

Name on Key 4 

                                        

Name on Key 5 

                                        

mailto:quinnfams@bigpond.com


 

Year 11 & 12 Senior Ball 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 


